
with a ten power glass. 
George Thompson, the man from Columbia C.C. 

is our program chairman, in charge of arranging speakers 
for both the monthly meetings as well as the Baltimore 
Conference. He has already contacted several people for 
the meeting next January which proves you can't start 
any too soon. 

Paul Barefoot, the old soldier from the Old 
Soldier's Home in D.C. is the man in charge of the 
Ladies Night program as well as being our flower 
chairman. Paul's job is no easy task, since he is the one 
who must select the program for all the ladies to watch 
each year. Chosing something like that for so many 
people must be to most everyone's liking, but even the 
best won't please everyone. 

Bert Yingling from way up in the mountains of 
Maryland at Beaver Creek C.C. is our golf chairman. It is 
Bert's job to organize and carry out all the tournaments 
here at all our monthly meetings and to make sure we 
have representation at the golf tourny each year at the 
National. Bert has to figure all scores, handle entry fees 
and arrange for prizes with the host pros, and with some 
of the handicaps he has to work with, his job is anything 
but easy! 

Denny M c C a m m o n , the newshound from 
Springfield C.C.? Well, enough said. The newsletter 
keeps him busy from one issue to the next. Luckily, 
plenty of nice people keep those cards and letters 
coming in so that news isn't too scarce. Could always 
use more though! 

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 

"No More Bogeys" 
As a professional golf associated organization, it 

is about time we retire the blind bogey. Bert Yingling, 
our Golf Chairman, is prepared to handicap the 
association members and conduct the monthly golf on a 
medal play handicap program. Our guests and new 
members will be welcome to play in a bogey flight as 
usual. The handicap assigned each member will 

supersede his home club handicap for our tournaments, 
as our handicap will be based on his performance at our 
outings. 

The Golf Committee is also preparing a standard 
set of rules for our annual tournament, and a novel 
match is planned by Bob Miller for our Suburban Club 
meeting. Later in the year in October, we will have a 
mixed tournament at Woodmount. This will be our first 
regular meeting with ladies invited. 

Bob Milligan 

Published monthly by the Mid-Atlantic Association of 
Golf Course Superintendents to aid in the advancement 
of the golf course superintendent through education and 
merit. 

Telephone 703-451-6619 

Denny McCammon 
Springfield Golf and Country Club 
Editor-Director 703-451-6619 

Sam Kessel 
Country Club of Fairfax 
Virginia Editor 703-273-7094 
or 703-385-9340 

Dick Silvar 
Baltimore Country Club 
Baltimore Metro Editor - 301-252-0110 
or 301-252-4498 

Dave Fairbank 
Lakewood Country Club 
D.C. and Suburban Md. Editor - 301-762-0570 
or 301-946-3159 

Above are the names, addresses, and phone numbers of 
the area editors. For contributions or information, 
contact the person covering your area. 
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